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Sub-Schools Parent Orientation Evenings 
 

 

BULEN BULEN and GWONAWA (7-10) = Tuesday 15th February 

MIRRIM and WARIN (7-10) = Thursday 17th February 

LATER YEARS (11 & 12) = Tuesday 22nd February 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

As the Kambrya journey continues for our students we find a Parent Orientation night to be an essential part of the 
educational process.  An opportunity for you to meet the significant teachers in your child’s school life this year and 
gain important information to assist your child with their education, this night should not be missed. 
 
When:  6:30 until 7:30pm Tuesday 15/2/2011-Bulen Bulen & Gwonawa (Yrs 7 to 10) 
 6:30 until 7:30pm Thursday 17/2/2011-Mirrim & Warin (Yrs 7 to 10) 
 6:30 until 7:30pm Tuesday 22/2/2011-Later Years (Yrs 11 & 12) 
 
Where:   Ian McKenzie Centre (D Block) 
 
Programme:        
¶ Brief welcome and important information for all parents  
¶ Practical information about how to support your child through their education. 
¶ Meet your child’s significant teachers – visit your child’s homeroom for more important information:-  
¶ BBQ (sausage sizzle)provided 
 

 
We expect to be all finished by 7:30pmΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
learning at Kambrya College. 
  
We look forward to seeing you there! 
Warm Regards 
 

 
 
 

 

Michael Muscat    

Principal   
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Please RSVP by Thursday 10th February to enable us to cater for the events. 
 

My child ________________________________________________ of HG ______ and I will be  
 

attending the Kambrya Parent Orientation night on: 
¶ Tuesday 15th February. (Bulen Bulen and Gwonawa)  Ä  (return to B Block) 
¶ Thursday 17th February. (Mirrim and Warin)    Ä  (return to B Block) 
¶ Tuesday 22nd February. (Later Years)    Ä  (return to D Block) 

 

¶  Please state how many family member will be attending - ____________________.       
 

        Ä                                                                                                      (Please tick if Vegetarian 

 

http://www.berwick-south-secondary-college.com/
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Important Dates for Term 1 2011 
 

February   

14
th

 Monday School Photos 

14
th

 ï 18
th

  Monday ï Friday Yr 12 Study Camp at Somers 

15
th

 Tuesday Bulen Bulen & Gwonawa Parent Orientation 

17
th

 Thursday Warin & Mirrim Parent Orientation 

22
nd

  Tuesday Years 11 & 12 Parent Orientation 

23
rd

 Wednesday Swimming Carnival ï Whole School Event 
 

 

PrincipalΩs Message 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Welcome to the 2011 School Year! 
 

Many members of staff have been working solidly over the past two weeks to ensure that our students 
enjoy a smooth and productive start to the new school year.  I would like to extend a warm welcome to new 
members of staff: 
 

 Joanne Chitty (Japanese) 
 Ashley White (English) 
 Kylie Cameron (Library/School Nurse) 
 

And returning staff: 
 

 Kirrilee Pearson (Art) 
 Annabel Reeves (Japanese) 
 Ania Swicki (Japanese/English) 
 

I am very pleased to inform our school community that Kambrya College achieved our best ever VCE 
results in 2010.   Our median study score for all VCE studies increased once more to 28 which places our 
College in the top 30% of secondary schools in the Southern Metropolitan Region.   Excellent results were 
achieved in many subjects, notably:  Information Technology, Sociology and Art.   Special mention is fitting 
for our VCE English results which have improved by more than 12% since 2008.   Congratulations to our 
VCE students and their teachers on these fine results! 
 

In 2011, the focus for improvement will be expanded to include: 
 

¶ enhancing the Literacy and Numeracy Programs to ensure that all students develop strong skills in 

these key areas 

¶ expect all students to be at school on time, in full uniform and thoroughly prepared for all classes 

¶ expect all students in all year levels to work to the best of their ability and complete all set class 

work and homework 

¶ implement the Commencement Program, whereby the 2012 school year will begin on 14th 

November 2011.   This will assist us to give our VCE students the best chance of success and make 

best use of school time in November/December for our Year 7 to 9 students 

¶ improve student connectedness by expanding opportunities for student leadership, running a series 

of inter Sub-School competitions through the year and providing a rich program of Lunchtime 

Activities 

¶ facilitate parent and community connections by appointing a Community Liaison position at the 

College 

      KAMBRYA COLLEGE   
       Ph 9707 7600   Fax 9702 6277 

 

           kambrya.co@edumail.vic.gov.au www.kambryacollege.com 

    Newsletter No. 1 
        February 8th 2011 

 

mailto:berwick.south.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kambryacollege.com/
mailto:berwick.south.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kambryacollege.com/


 

Ongoing improvement for the benefit of the students at Kambrya College is embedded in the culture of our 
School. 
 

Best wishes to all for a successful 2011. 
 

Michael Muscat 

Principal 
 

Student Connectedness 
 

Kambrya Flood Relief Effort 
 

On Tuesday the 15th February the college will be banding together to make an effort to support the 

schools of Queensland and Victoria that were harmed during last monthôs devastating floods. The effects of 
these events have influenced people right across the country and more than likely people in our schools 
community in some way. Our effort on this day will hopefully make some difference to students at these 
schools directly affected. 
 

The day will consist of a GOLD COIN donation and for that students and staff will be free to wear casual 
dress. Given the seriousness of the situation we need to show respect whilst we raise these funds so some 
guidelines on dress are in place. Money will be collected during home group.  
 

There will be NO Thongs allowed. 
There is to be NO Tops/ Dresses etc that show any form of midriff. 
Students will still maintain a neat casual dress sense on the day. 
 

Brett Wilson 
Student Leadership Coordinator 
Physical Education Coordinator 
 

School Connectedness 
 

In 2011, Kambrya aims to focus on improving studentôs attitudes and perspectives about being at school. In 
order to achieve this a School Connectedness Team has been appointed, each with a particular area of 
focus. Brett Wilson will be developing the Student Leadership area, including aiming to improve 
communications to students and providing forums to voice their opinions and aiming to develop a sense of 
school pride. Lisa Stevens will be organising and developing Intra House Sporting competitions in relation 
to the new house points system. Tracey Scott will be coordinating the Lunchtime Activity Program, which 
will cater for academic, artistic and recreation types of activities. Details about these programs will be 
relayed through the Ultranet, school assemblies and in the next newsletter.  
 

As a team we aim to improve studentôs extracurricular experiences within the school environment. We 
believe that students having positive experiences outside of the regular classroom routine are rewarding 
and valuable to their overall growth and development as global students. 
 

Lisa Stevens 
Student Activity Coordinator 
Physical Education Teacher 
 

LOTE 
 

Seeking Host families for 1 week! 
 

Late last year a lucky group of Kambrya students visited our Sister school in Akita, Japan. This year we 
welcome a group of students from this school, Odate Kokusai Joho Gakuin, from the 22nd-29th March. 
At this stage, all of the students coming are girls so we are asking for families that would be willing to 
host a female student for these 8 days. Hosting a student simply means providing them with somewhere 
to sleep, (can share a room with a child of the same sex) 3 meals a day and a warm and welcoming family.  
No one in the family is required to speak Japanese as the students are hoping to practice their English, 
however, preference will be given to students studying Japanese. This is a fantastic experience for your 
family and a great opportunity to learn more about other cultures, practice learning Japanese and make 
new friends. Our sister school visits at Kambrya have only been so successful in past due to families willing 
to be involved.  As the timeline is short, please contact Michelle Pezzimenti on 9707-7600 as soon as 
possible if you are interested in finding out more. 
 
 



Later Years News 
 

LATER YEARS LEADERSHIP TEAM 2011 
 

Å  Year 12 Sub-school Leader/VCE Administration: Mrs Anna Dollman (97077645) 
Å   Year 12 Assistant Sub-school Leader ï Mrs Hannah Fisher (97077645) 
Å   Year 11 Sub-school Leader/VCAL Administrationï Mr Keith Perry (97077645) 
Å   Year 11 Assistant Sub-school Leader ï Mrs Sarah Chase (97077645) 
Å   VET Coordinator ï Mr Alan Feher (97077621)   
Å   VCAL Curriculum Coordinator ï Ms Melanie Reynolds (97077641)  
Å   Careers ï Mr Alan Feher and Mrs Michelle Paterson (97077621) 
Å   VASS Coordinator & Later Years ES ï Mrs Leanne Wilson (97077625) 
Å   Welfare Coordinator ï Mrs Sue Kirkham (97077643) 

 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL ï All year 11 and 12 students are expected to attend the swimming carnival ON 
Wednesday 23rd February.  Senior students should be setting the example for the middle years and junior 
students by wearing colourful house outfits and supporting their respective houses with rigour.  Senior 
students should also model energetic participation in the swimming events.   
 
YEAR 11 
Careers expo ï all Year 11 students will be attending the Age VCE & careers expo on Friday 6th May. The 
expo has a variety of stalls set up by different university, TAFE and tertiary providers as well as the defence 
force. It allows students the opportunity to investigate some career and further study options and talk to the 
people in the know from the different providers. The cost is $5.00 plus a train ticket, a notice will be sent 
home with more information. 
 
YEAR 12 
Year 12 Camp - A reminder to all parents and students that the Year 12 study camp is fast approaching. 
Camp 1 (12 A, B, C &D) leave on the 14thFeb and camp 2 (12 E, F, G & H) depart on the 16th. This is a 
compulsory event for all year 12 students and a very worthwhile part of the college program. The final 
payment for the camp is now due; please contact the office regarding payment or Hannah Fisher, Keith 
Perry or Kylie Williams with any other questions about the camp program. 
Commitment forms - A reminder to all year 12 students that they need to bring back their signed student 
commitment forms to Leanne Wilson in the later years office. Failure to do so will mean that year 12ôs may 
not sign in late or out early during their study periods. If students need a new form they should ask at the 
later years office. 
 
ALL LATER YEARS  
Holiday Homework ï All students in Year 11 and Year 12 VCE/VCAL are expected to have completed 
their holiday homework tasks.  Students who have not will receive detention slips.  These must be signed 
by parents.  If the student completes the work before Tuesday 8th February, presents the work to their 
teacher, gets the work signed off and submits their completed slip to Leanne in the Later Years office, then 
they will be removed from the lunch detention database.  If they do not, students will receive recurring lunch 
detentions every day until the work is completed.   
 
Study room ï students are reminded that the study room is a quiet, individual learning space, where later 
years students may come during study periods, recess and lunch, to study and complete school work. No 
food is allowed in the study room at any time, nor should students be in there to socialise. 
 
Academic concern letters- Later years teachers will be sending home academic concern letters to the 
parents of students who they believe are at risk of failing a subject, due to one or more of the following 
reasons; lack of attendance, no-completion of course work, non-successful completion of a SAC or 
behavioural concern.  
 
SAC procedures and requirements - students are reminded that it is very important that if they are unwell 
and have a day off school that they need a medical certificate to ensure that it is an approved absence. 
This is particularly important on a day when a student has a SAC, failure to provide a medical certificate will 
result in the student receiving a ó0ô on that task. If a student is aware of an up-coming absence, 
arrangements need to be made with the subject teacher prior to the date to sit the SAC before the period 
of absence. If it is to be an extended absence then a note must be sent to the relevant sub-school or 
assistant sub-school leader, to ensure that the correct procedures are followed. 



ALL ABSENCES ARE STRONGLY DISCOURAGED.  FAMILY HOLIDAYS DURING SCHOOL TERM 
ARE NOT ACCEPTABLE AND ARE NOT AN APPROVABLE ABSENCE.  
 
Careers Office ï Year 11/12 students and parents are encouraged to form an ongoing working relationship 
with the careers counsellors.  Students and parents who wish to seek some advice on pathways are invited 
to contact Alan Feher and/or Michelle Patterson in the careers office at any time to make an appointment.  
Students should also speak to their respective Sub-school Leader. 
 
BASIC STUDY STRATEGIES AND SURVIVAL TIPS FOR STUDENTS 
Å   Design a personal timetable. 

Å   Use a large visual calendar ï plan ahead. 

Å   If you have a study period, use it wisely! 

Å   Use the librarians!  They are full of wisdom!   

Å   Ensure that you have a practical study space 

Å   Consolidate notes and revise them frequently 

Å   Pace yourself ï factor in some personal time too! 

Å   Make the most of your teachers ï take the offer for extra support! 

Å   Stick your hand up before it becomes too much!   

Å   Consult your LY leadership team, including the careers office! 

 
VCAA STUDENT GENERAL DECLARATION 
All VCE and VCAL students are this week completing their VCAA General Declaration forms.  These forms 
outline the VCAA Rules and Regulations, and all students are expected to abide by them.  Any breaches of 
these rules will result may compromise their successful completion of their certificate  
5.11.1 The VCAA rules for School-assessed Coursework and School-assessed Tasks 
The VCAA sets down eight rules which a student must observe when preparing work for assessment by the 
school. 
They are: 
1. A student must ensure that all unacknowledged work submitted for assessment is genuinely his/her own. 
2. A student must acknowledge all resources used, including: 
Å text, websites and source material 
Å the name/s and status of any person/s who provided assistance and the type of assistance provided.  
3. A student must not receive undue assistance from another person in the preparation and submission of 
work. 
Acceptable levels of assistance include: 
Å the incorporation of ideas or material derived from other sources (for example, by reading, viewing or note 
taking), but which has been transformed by the student and used in a new context 
Å prompting and general advice from another person or source which leads to refinements and/or self-
correction. 
Unacceptable forms of assistance include: 
Å use of, or copying of, another personôs work or other resources without acknowledgment 
Å corrections or improvements made or dictated by another person. 
4. A student must not submit the same piece of work for assessment in more than one study, or more than 
once within a study. 
5. A student who knowingly assists other students in a breach of rules may be penalised. 
6. A student must sign an authentication record for work done outside class at the time of submitting the 
completed task.  This declaration states that all unacknowledged work is the studentôs own. 
7. A student must sign a general declaration that he/she will obey the rules and instructions for the VCE, 
and accept its disciplinary provisions. 
8. A student undertaking School-assessed Coursework or School-assessed Tasks tests must comply with 
examination rules. 
 



 

Automotive Technology 
 

UNWANTED USED CARS 
 

The Automotive Technology Team is looking for any unwanted used cars, for use during their classes 
to allow students to deconstruct, repair and restore them. 
 

If you are able to assist us with this request please leave your contact details with our Receptionist on 
9707 7600 and I will contact you ASAP. 
 

Thank you kindly 
Vladimir Kroitor 
Technology teacher  
 

General Information 
 

EMAIL ADDRESS REQUEST: 
 

Dear Parents 
 

If you have changed your email address or currently do not receive the School Newsletter via email, 
please fill out the details below &  
 

return to B Block Office or alternatively please send through the details to:   
 

newsletter@kambryacollege.com: 
 

ELDEST CHILDôS 
NAME 

HOME 
GROUP 

PARENTôS NAME PARENTôS EMAIL ADDRESS 

    

    
 

The School Newsletter is published on a fortnightly basis, only the first newsletter of each Term will be 
mailed out to your home address. All newsletters will be uploaded onto the School Website.  To make 
all families aware that the newsletter is available to read, a Newsletter alert is sent out via email with a 
link attached for your convenience.  
 

Student Accident Insurance Arrangements 

The Department of Education and Early Childhood 
Development does not provide personal accident insurance for 
students. May I remind all parents and guardians that they are 
responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured 
students.  

Student accident insurance policies are available from some 
commercial insurers. These include: 

¶ JUA Underwriting Agency Pty Ltd: www.studenthealth.com.au 

¶ EBM Insurance Brokers: www.studentcover.com.au 
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DID YOU KNOW? 
 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC TUITION 
NOW AVAILABLE AT KAMBRYA!! 

 

Kambrya College Music Departmentôs Instrumental Music Program offers professional tuition to 
every single student on a huge range of instruments including: 
 

TRUMPET  TROMBONE   FLUTE 
CLARINET  SAXOPHONE  DRUM KIT 
BASS GUITAR GUITAR 
 

* Voice may be offered depending on the number of interested students we receive* 
 

Positions are currently available for all instrument choices, learning from some of Melbourneôs finest 
instrumental specialists. 
 

Instrumental music lessons at Kambrya are extremely well priced compared to having lessons outside 
of school. Lessons can work out to be up to 50% off in some cases! That said, this year the prices 
have changed slightly. For any student wishing to learn a musical instrument at Kambrya College the 
cost will be $500 for the entire year. This includes an instrumental music lesson and at least one 
ensemble rehearsal suited to the student per week. Payment plans and direct debit options are 
available through the front office. The first installment of $125 is due by February 28. 
 

Remember to see Ms Roz Wilson to get an expression of interest form or return your re-enrolment form 
ASAP. 
 

The Benefits of Learning a Musical Instrumenté 
 

Learning a musical instrument can benefit you in multiple areas, some of which you may not have 
thought of before! 
 

Everything that goes into learning, practicing and playing an instrument can aid in the following: 
 

Memory   Organisation   Self-esteem 
Capacity   Team Work   Social Benefits 
Reading   Intelligence   Concentration 
Comprehension skills  Self-Expression  Listening Ability 
Time Management  Discipline   Mathematical Perception 
    Stress Relief 
    Achievement 
 

You may not even know what youôre fully capable of until you try it! So, give it a go! You might surprise 
yourself! 
 

If youôre even a little interested, Kambrya Music Department needs you! 
 

Remember to see Mrs Roz Wilson ASAP for an expression of interest form. 
 

 
 
 



 

Student Wellbeing 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Free Parent Information Evening   
 

  

Michael Carr -Gregg presents: 

Understanding Teens 
  

Come along to the next City of Casey Free Parent Information Evening, 

and hear Michael Carr-Gregg talk about Understanding Teens. 

  

Michael Carr-Gregg is one of Australiaôs highest profile psychologists.  In 

his presentation, Michael will focus on how to understand, interact and 

communicate effectively with young people. 

  

When: Wednesday 9 February 2011 

  

Where: City of Casey Council Chambers                  

  Magid Drive  

  Narre Warren  3805 

  Melway Ref: 110 D4 

  

Time: 7.00 pm-8.30 pm 

  

For more information or to book, contact City of Casey Customer Service 

on 9705 5200. 

                                                               



 
 
 
 



 
How to have fun get fit & socialise for only $25, at a Tennis Club near you 
14th Feb ï 18th March 2011 

 
 
The Mumsô Program is a five-week group coaching program that is open to absolute beginners and 
those who would like to resume playing tennis. Register today if you would like to: 
Å Improve your health, have fun and get fit 
Å Take some time out for yourself to meet and socialise with other mothers in your area 
Å Alleviate the burden of having to find childcare - enrol your child aged 3-5 in the Tiny Tots Program* 
Å Receive expert tennis coaching 
 
WHERE:  BERWICK TENNIS CLUB  CONTACT ALLISON MILLER 0408 332 929 
WHERE:  ENDEAVOUR HILLS TENNIS CLUB CONTACT JOHN RANDABEL 0418 565 785ow to  
- 18 Mar 
*Conditions apply. Visit tennis.com.au/vic/play-tennis for more information 

 

 

 
 

Narre Warren Junior Football Club Player  

Registration and Welcome Day 

(Vacancies for under 15ôs Players) 

Sunday the 13
th

 February 2011 

10.00am ï 3.00pm 

www.nwjfc.com 
 

 

 

 

 
                                                                                    Treehouse Secrets 

Theatrical Experience 
Is a unique Drama Progam 

specifically designed for ages 10 ï 15 

Our 2 Term program uses  
theatre games to create self awareness  

and stage skills. Program culminates 

 in a fully staged Production.   
THURSDAYS 

6.15 ï 7.45pm (secondary age)  
4.30-6pm (primary age) at  

Narre Warren Sth P-12 College Auditorium 

Amberly Park Dve Narre Warren Sth 
Tracey 0427 664 862 

www.treehousesecrets.com 

 

http://www.treehousesecrets.com/


 
 

HILLS JUDO CLU B HALLAM  

 
Come and Try 

Free lesson Tuesday 8
th

 February  

Class begins at 7pm 

Minimum age for Students is 6 years old 

Monthly mat fee $30 

Male & Female Black Belt Coaches 

Please contact Janet on 0414 637 050 for all enquiries 

Judo an Olympic Sport promotes a healthy lifestyle and self confidence 
 

Casey Hockey Club 
 

 
 

Casey Hockey Club Registration Day 
 

Date  : Sunday 13th 
Time  : 11.30 to 2.30   BBQ Lunch 
Venue: Berwick Secondary College 

Address: Manuka Road, Berwick 
Information : Jeff Reidy  5941 5492 / 0407 511 206 or jefreidy@bigpond.net.au 

 

When:  Four week  program commencing : 

                        Monday  14th
th
 Feb until Monday 14

th
 March                       

                                         

Times :             5.30pm to 6.30 pm  

Where:  Berwick Secondary College, Manuka Road, 

    Berwick (Mel Ref:  H7) 

 

Cost:  $50.00 

 

 

Casey Panthers Junior Soccer Club 

 
Registration Day. Feb 13

th
 11am -1pm. 

At our home ground.....79 Kurrajong Rd, Narre Warren. 

For more information please call Darryn on 0400 800 807 or Madryn on 0421 016 744 

Registration, BBQ and soccer activities on the day.  All old and new players welcome. 
 

mailto:jefreidy@bigpond.net.au

